


growers. Packers, swine contractors and swine production contracts are subject to regulation
under the PSA.> Swine production contract growers are not. As a result, many NPPC members
are subject to regulation under the PSA with respect to any swine production contract to which
they are a party because the PSA does not include any thresholds in defining a “swine
contractor.” A single production contract with a neighbor for the raising and feeding of hogs
results in regulation and exposure to liability under the PSA for hog producers. Swine producers
are thus unique in the manner in which they are treated under the PSA.

Simultaneously, hog producers are not subject to regulation with respect to the marketing
agreements by which they dispose of their livestock. However, the counterparties to their
marketing agreements, the packers to whom they sell their livestock, are subject to the PSA.°

The NPPC is concerned that the Proposed Rules, if adopted, “would drastically change the way
that producers, packers, dealers and contractors raise, buy, and sell livestock and poultry”7 and
that the Proposed Rules were written without apparent consideration for their effect upon the
industry or appreciation for the differences between the multiple species of livestock and the
effect of such differences on the production and marketing of livestock. By combining concepts
of marketing agreements with production contracts, redefining terms to eliminate business
justification defenses to allegations of market place improprieties and overtly attempting to
rewrite the PSA and judicial precedent, GIPSA has created a regulatory quagmire that will stifle
the swine industry and place swine producers at a competitive disadvantage to other protein
suppliers. In addition, the Proposed Rules are arbitrary and capricious and exceed the authority
granted GIPSA by Congress. Finally, as a public policy matter, the NPPC contends the Proposed
Rules are unwise.

Specifically, the NPPC opposes the Proposed Rules for at least the following substantive
reasons:

A. GIPSA lacks authority to declare that no showing of injury to competition is
necessary to establish a violation of sections 202(a) and (b) of the PSA.

B. The Proposed Rules are arbitrary and capricious because they hinder, rather than
advance, the purposes of the PSA, are not supported by an adequate record or
economic analysis, and ignore GIPSA’s own industry studies.

C, The Proposed Rules violate the Data Quality Act and GIPSA’s own implementing
guidelines for the Act.

* A “swine production contract grower” is defined in the PSA as “any person engaged in the business of raising and
caring for swine in accordance with the instructions of another person.” 7 U.S8.C. § 182(a)(14).

* For example, Section 202 of the PSA expressly applies to both packers and swine contractors.

% For more detailed discussion on marketing and production contract see section Section ILA of these comments.

7 The National Agricultural Law Center, www.nationalaglawcenter.org/gipsaworkshops (9/10/2010).









































































































